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Majors Road Interchange  

Southern Expressway temporary closure and lane 

changes 

       

 

What’s happening: 

We are constructing new on/off ramps for the Southern 

Expressway at Majors Road, O’Halloran Hill. 

To safely undertake this project, we are making a number of 

temporary changes to the Southern Expressway and Majors 

Road in the vicinity of the Majors Road Bridge. As the project 

progresses, we will keep you updated with these changes.  

How this affects you: 
Temporary Southern Expressway closure for City/north 

bound only from 9pm Friday 5 April and re-opening at 5am 

Saturday 6 April 2024.  

This temporary closure is required to enable us to remove the 

Majors Road Bridge billboard infrastructure ahead of bridge 

widening works. 

Between 9pm and 5am, traffic will need to exit the Southern 

Expressway at the Sherriffs Road exit and continue to either 

Lonsdale Road or Main South Road to continue travel City/north 

bound.  

Please follow local detour signage and traffic controller 

instructions. Observe speed limits, lane restrictions and traffic 

controllers when travelling through the area. Please plan ahead 

and expect some delays.  

Temporary lane reduction on Southern Expressway 

To help create a safe working space under the Majors Road 

Bridge on the Southern Expressway, City/north bound 

only, will be reduced to three lanes in this section from 

Thursday 4 April 2024 until project completion.  

When 

Tuesday 2 April to 
Friday 5 April 2024, 
weather permitting 

Hours of operation 

7pm to 6am 

Where 

 Southern Expressway 
(City/north bound) in the 
vicinity of Majors Road 

Emergency services 

Emergency services 
access on the Southern 
Expressway will be 
maintained at all times 
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To prepare for the lane reduction and to place safety barriers on the Southern Expressway,  

night works will be undertaken between 7pm and 6am on Tuesday 2 April and Wednesday 3 

April 2024. 

Speed and lane restrictions will be in place during working hours. Please take care when 

travelling through the area, plan ahead and expect some delays.  

For further information: 

• Visit dit.sa.go.au/majorsinterchange 

• email  DIT.MajorsRoad@sa.gov.au 

• Call 1300 794 880 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


